MISSOURI GAY RODEO ASSOCIATION NEWSLETTER VOLUME 1. NUMBER 5 MAY 1986 FROM THE PRESIDENT - BOB MITCHELL As your President I want to thank all of you who were able to go to Oklahoma City. You were all very fine representatives of MGRA and I was very pleased with everyone showing our Colors on the new shirts. This was our debut for our Emblem and everyone from other parts of the country were impressed by the shirts. Once again my hat is off to all of you. THANKS FROM BOB FROM ENTERTAINMENT/DANCE COMMITTEE OFFICER - CHARLIE MAXWELL MGRA OKC BUS TRIP If you are one of the few who did not make it to OKC with us, then let me fill you in on what you missed out on. The bar opened on the bus at about 8:30 A.M. and everyone had a drink by the time we made 7TH and Maiden Lane. For the next 3 hours it was fast driving on the bus drivers part, fast drinking on the riders part, and I don't remember what I did but you can bet it was fast what ever it was. Thanks to Christy, Billy, and Frances and a few others we had more than enough to drink. If you want to know how far it is to OKC for 37 people I can tell you it is about 3 bettles of Harwood, 2 bettles of Vodka, 15 bottles of Gin, 1 bottle of Scotch, 1 bottle of Rum and a jug of Bloody Marys. That will get you there feeling very good. We arrived at the extravaganza feeling no pain. It was like coming home again. The people of OGRA met us at the gate and we were inside looking, listening, hugging, and groping in a very short time. The entertainment was the very best. The shows alone were worth the trip. Dancing, Singing, Games, Food and just Flain Fun made you feel as if you were at the fair. It wasn't long before MGRA let it be known that we had come to have a good time. Dennis, Ron, RL and Jim did there thing to the Cotton-Eye-Joe. While Dick, Adorf, Heleen and Ann did show off the finer points of dancing. When the action moved outside MGRA was there once again. Bob and Christy entered the Texas Flag Race. Bob came in fourth and Christy finished fifth. But what really matters was that these two people got off there butts and did something. We are all very proud of you Christy and Bob. Then there was the Martha Washington Race. After a short talk. Brian, Keith and Jim entered the Race. The fact that they were told the bus may leave without them had very little to do with their decision to enter I am sure. LET US SHOW YOU (continued)









